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Jaruary 22, 1988

Materials Licensing Section B

U.S$. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

King of Prussia, PA
Re: License SMB-1423

Dear Sir/Madam:

In response to safety inspection dated 1/21/88 conducted by Mr. |

Steven Courtemanche, North American Philips Lighting Corporation
hereby formally appoints Mr.

The previous Radiation Safety Officer, Mr.

Paul Walitsky, Radiation Safety
Officer, for the material and facility covered by this license.

John Olatta,

retired and

Mr. Walitsky assumed his responsibilities upon the retirement. Mr.
Walitsky's resume is attached.

The facility ceased all manufacturing early in 1985.

A complete

radiation survey of the facility was completed on April 4, 1986.

Cleanup and closure plans are being developed.

activities are being conducted.

The license }

) conditions should be changed to reflect the fact that only storage

It is anticipated that cleanup and disposal activities will

commence some time in 1988,
Bureau of Radiation Protection.

contact the NRC for formal closure of the license.

pending approval of the New Jersey

While the Thorium materials are located at the Bloomfield site, Mr.
Walitsky is located at North American Philips Lighting Corporation,

_200 Franklin Square Drive, Soumerset, NJ 08873,

|
\

|

|

|

When cleanup is completed, we will i
All notices and |

|

communications regarding SMB-1423 should be directed to Somerset.
Mr. Walitsky can be reached at (201) 563-3197.

Respectfully,

’.', * R ( ‘ “ 7P l
Dale E. Tracey

Manager, Safety and Environmental Compliance
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North American Philips
Lighting Corporation
ATTN: Mr, Dale E. Tracey, Manager
Safety & Environmental Compliance
Philips Square, CN 6800
Somerset, NJ 08873-6800

Gentlemen:

This refers to your letter dated January 22, 1988, for an amendment to

Materials License SNM-1423 to reflect the fact that only storage
activities are being conducted.

An amendment fee of 3120 is required as specified in §170.31 (2G) of

10 CFR 170, copy enclosed. Payment should be made to the U.S. Nuciear
Regulatory Commission and mailed to my attention at our Washington, D.C.

address.,

Your application will be processed by the Region I Licensing staff

located at 475 Allendale Road, King of Prussia, Pennsylvania 19406,
fee, however, is required prior to issuance of the amendment. When
submitting the fee, please refer to CONTROL NUMBER 108444,

Sincerely,

Signed by:
Glenda Jackson

Glenda Jackson
License Fee Management Branch

Division of Accounting and Finance

Office of Administration and
Resources Management

Enclosure:
10 CFR 170

cc: Region I

DISTRIBUTION:

Pending Tee File
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April 7, 1988

Ms. Glenda Jackson

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

License Fee Management Branch

Division of Accounting & Finance

Office of Administration & Resources Managenent
Washington, D.C. 20556

Dear Me. Jackson:

Enclosed is our fee ftor $120.00 for admendment ‘o License SMB-1423
to reflect the fact that only storage activities are being
conducted (Control Number 108444).

Very truly yours,

'3 A & 4 ',,/ ___,ﬂ.
{}’Cﬂ, ol u)&f.m},z’zq
Paul Walitsky
Radiation Safety Officer
Philips Lighting Company

PW:amp

Enclosure:

N NORTH AMERICAN PHILIFS LIGHTING CORFORATION
J@ Philips Square
CN 6800

Somerset, New Jersey 08873-6800
(201) 563-3000
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